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Transportation, Parking and Fleet Services
UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA, MERCED


P. O.  BOX 2039


MERCED, CALIFORNIA 95344


(209) 228-8277

Transportation and Parking Services (TAPS) Advisory Committee
Tuesday, February 11, 2014
10:30am – 12:00pm

Facilities Services Building A Conference Room
Attendees:
Karin Groth, TAPS (non-voting)

Kerry Clifford, Staff Assembly



Alexander Khislavsky, Lecturer

Maggie Vilott, staff on behalf of Housing


Brandon Stark, GSA, Researcher
 Sergeant George Gongora, UCMPDS
 

Drew Shelburne, Disability Services 



Emily Wilson, GSA, Researcher

Hasmik Duzdabanian, ASUCM







Graeme Mitchell (non-voting), Assistant Vice Chancellor for Facilities Management
Sonia Johnston (non-voting), Director for Administration, Office of the Vice Chancellor

James Nardello (non-voting), Assistant Director, Transportation and Parking Services

Not Present: 

Pending, Faculty




Pending, Faculty
Yaheya Quazi, remote site staff
Visitor:

Donna Birch Trahan, Internal Communications Coordinator


Welcome and Introductions
Review and Approval of December’s meeting minutes
The meeting minutes were approved by Maggie Vilott and second by Emily Wilson.

Updates from the last meeting
Director Groth informed the committee that currently there is no faculty representation at this time.  We’ve tried engaging them and letting them the importance of having them here.  This will continue to be an action item for her.  

Assistant Director James Nardello gave updates on the following. 

AUB parking permit- is still waiting on information from other committee members, once he receives everything he will compile all of the information and send it out. 

Service Learning Team- will be meeting with Christopher Butler today.  The faculty funds and likes to take these projects during the first semester, but he will discuss with them the possibility of starting the project now.  The team will come up with a questionnaire and find an easier process for conducting permit counts. 
Advertising on CatTracks- We’ve had multiple divisions looking into advertising in the buses.  He will be reaching out to other campuses on their procedures and what the fee structures are.  Once he gathers all of this information it will need to be addressed to the recharge committee for approval.  He feels this opportunity will show collaboration with other units on campus and information is getting disseminated.  He also mentioned that we have the bus shelter by Lake Lot.
Energy Resource Fair- will be held on April 27th from 6:30pm to 8:30pm at the Senior Center, TAPS will be talking about sustainable transportation, CNG’s, buses and bicycling.  Everybody is welcome to attend. 
Director Groth also informed the committee that she has been meeting with Donna Birch Trahan from Communications on a regular basis to keep the campus informed of what is going on at TAPS.  She will also be attending the annual directors’ meeting which gives her the opportunity to solicit feedback on what is working and what is not at other campuses.  
Transit stops in residential areas
TAPS is working on transit stop complaints that have been received by the City.  One of the stops is on Yosemite and Moraga.  The complaint is the buses do not allow enough room for vehicles to make U-turns at the intersection.  Director Groth has been to the location with the city manager and is currently working with VIA on a solution.  

The other complaint is the transit stop in Bellevue Ranch by the park.  Residents are complaining that there is no parking when visiting the park with their children.  Director Groth has met with VIA and will be moving the stop.  We will give enough notice to the students before making this change. 
The Cancer Center has also called and complained about people using their parking lot.  Director Groth met with the Director and discussed enforcement and what we can do to support them.  She was very appreciative.  

There has also been collaboration with Mercy Medical Center being used as a park and ride location.  

Alternative Transportation
Director Groth informed the committee that TAPS is on the verge of launching their first vanpool van.  It’s a pilot van that will be located at Mondo.  We are working with a few people on setting this up to see if it’s going to work and what the challenges will be.  We would like to iron out the kinks before bringing one to campus.  This is the fourth attempt at launching a vanpool program, our goal is to get others to car share and make it a successful program. 
She also gave an update on the following programs. 

Hertz 24/7 - currently have 850 members and 3 vehicles on campus.  This program is primarily for students.  Some of the challenges we’ve ran into are missing gas cards, windows left down and other things being left on causing the vehicle to not start due to a dead battery.  TAPS checks on the vehicles at least 3 times a week and washes them every other week.  
CatTracks- GPS hardware has been installed.  It’s in the testing stages and they’ve had a few glitches, but have been able to trouble shoot them.  She will be meeting with them this week so that they can show us how it works. It’s all real time data that students will have access to. 
ZimRide – currently have 937 members.  She is working on a new announcement to promote the usage.  

Other discussions

ASUCM student representative Hasmik Duzdabanian asked if TAPS was citing on weekends.  
Director Groth informed her that this is not new.  In the past the police assisted TAPS in enforcing the 24/7 spaces.  These spaces are Service Vehicle, Vanpool/Carpool, Reserved, and AUB.  We are protecting the integrity of these spaces for those who pay for them.  

AVC Graeme Mitchell gave an update on the 2020 plan and construction projects.  
Fehr and Peers and Nelson/Nygaard were awarded the bid.  They’ve worked on transit issues with UC Davis and UC Berkeley.  They are fully engaged and will study traffic counts, traffic flow and come up with strategic plans.  We need to figure out how to keep traffic to a minimum, the number of trips to campus.  They will help with this and come up with options for park and ride and transit hub locations.  The committee will also have the opportunity to meet with them.  
No more deliveries in between COB and Library will be allowed after the 3rd week in April due to the COB 2 project.  Deliveries will be in the Library.  The building is scheduled to be open and used in 2016.  During the build of COB 2 the old Ranchers Road will be used.  The new road will be the construction layout.  Library lot 2 will be repurposed for parking.  We also need to look at the permit distribution process.  Does it need to be changed by classification and lot specific?  We will be looking at the layers of permit and how to allocate them.  As for parking we will be able to accommodate next year’s student growth, but will need to build an additional 500 spaces for 2015-2016.  Hopefully we get funding and have a new lot for fall 2016.
Researcher Brandon Stark asked if we were part of the expressway project from Atwater to Bellevue.
AVC Mitchell didn’t think so, but would check into it. 

Research Brandon Stark also brought up that there is no walkway connection from the walkway path coming from North Bowl to Le Grand.  If you look at the map it shows there is one, but you go to the location where it’s suppose to be and there is nothing.  People have to walk through mud to cross.

AVC Mitchell will look into this.   

Action Items

Next meeting to be held on 3/11/14

Follow-up with the Provost regarding Faculty representation

Send invitation to Fehr’s and Peers

Continue discussions with the Pedestrian Safety Committee regarding Ansel Adams crossing

Meeting concluded at 11:25am
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